
3G is closing, but it’s not going 
anywhere until June 2024

It’s a big step in the evolution of our 
mobile network, and although it’s 
still more than three years away, we 
have heard some concerns about 
how we can all be best prepared for 
the transition off 3G. We’ve got some 
answers to the questions we’ve been 
hearing.

What will coverage be like after the 
3G shutdown?

We are continuing planning and 
upgrades of our mobile network and 
new 4G coverage will be similar in 
size and reach as pre-existing 3G 
coverage. As we complete these 
upgrades, you may notice some 
changes to the signal bars on your 
phone. But remember: fewer bars 
doesn’t mean less service. 
Additionally, we are working to 
repurpose the spectrum that is used 
for our 3G services and reallocate it 
to 5G to meet future data needs.

What do you have to do for the 
3G shutdown?

With more than three years until the 
eventual closure of 3G there is 
plenty of time to be prepared. For 
many customers there won’t be 
anything to worry about. Most 
modern phones have both 3G and 
4G capability. This means your 
phone will continue to work on our 
4G band as before. However, if you 
are still using a 3G only device, (or 
4G device without VoLTE capability) 
you may wish to consider an 
upgrade between now and 2024 to a 
4G VoLTE device or a 5G capable 
device. Changing phones doesn’t 
need to break the bank, and it’s 
more than likely you’ll need to 
upgrade within the next three years 
anyway. Switching from 3G to 4G 
provides a noticeable improvement 
in your download speeds and call 

quality/reliability, also. We have a 
full list of compatible phones 
on Telstra.com.

What if I’m an agribusiness 
customer, enterprise or 
government agency?

For our agribusiness and enterprise 
customers, being prepared for the 
3G closure may be different. There 
are a myriad of devices from 
sensors, to EFTPOS and M2M 
devices that work only on 3G .

Many device manufacturers have 
already started to progressively 
upgrade their products to be 4G–
compatible. If you haven’t already, 
start speaking with us or your 
product manufacturer to see what 
is available.

There’s still plenty of time, and we’ll 
work with you around any concerns 
you have about changing devices or 
technology types to be ready for the 
3G closure. You can find more 
information on our 3G shutdown on 
www.telstra.com.au/support/
mobiles-devices/3g-closure, which 
goes into further detail about the 
closure. We’re also working to 
demystify regional coverage 
questions, how our mobile network 
functions, and what those bars on 
your phone mean and why they 
change when you move around on 
Telstra Exchange.

Rest assured, however, that we 
have been here before, and we 
have transitioned network 
technologies before when we 
closed our 2G network at the end 
of 2016. You won’t be left in 
communications darkness when 
3G does eventually close.

We are here to help, and 
importantly, there is still  
plenty of time to be ready.

In October 2019 we announced our 
3G network would close in June 2024. 
A lot has happened since our October 
2019 announcement.


